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The SWG2 Terminal Interface group in 3GPP is currently evaluating and defining how best to handle data synchronisation between end user devices and external world sources.  Part of this process includes identifying the state of the data synchronisation efforts currently in existence or in development by other standards development organisations (SDOs).  An in-process Technical Report covering the activities in this part of the process is available as T2 (99)669 (file ID T2-99669.doc).  This process also includes the definition of any needed protocols to bridge existing standards to 3GPP’s requirements.
Part of the identified solutions to synchronisation in 3GPP is the use of the IrDA’s IrMC Sync and OBEX with potential inclusion along the same lines as that used by the BlueTooth Consortium to include IrMC Sync and OBEX in their standards.  However, there are a few issues that SWG2 would like to see resolved within IrMC Sync.  These issues revolve around IrMC Sync’s use in a wide area network and the relative ‘chattiness’ of the protocols in such a bit and byte sensitive environment.  The changes needed would be minor and SWG2 would be willing to set up a cross-SDO effort with IrMC to address these wide area network issues.

In order to proceed with this effort and to accommodate these issues, we request that:-

1.
The IrDA permit 3GPP to use IrMC Sync and OBEX in a manner similar in nature to that granted to the BlueTooth Consortium and

2.
The IrDA permit IrMC to set up a cross-SDO effort with SWG2 to address the wide area network issues with IrMC Sync and OBEX.
3GPP’s SWG2 would be willing to provide a short update presentation on SWG2’s progress to date to the IrMC working group during the next IrDA meeting during the week beginning 18th October in Burlingame, CA, in the USA. 

The contact person in 3GPP’s SWG2 group is Rob Lockhart (rob.lockhart@motorola.com).






